Wisconsin Public Library Consortium

Board Meeting minutes 
20 May 2013, 1:00 PM
by GoToMeeting
Present: Sara Gold (WiLS), Stef Morrill (WiLS), Jane Richard (WiLS), Steve Platteter (Arrowhead LS), Melody Clair (Arrowhead LS), Gus Falkenberg (Indianhead Fed. LS), Lin Swartz-Truesdell (Kenosha County LS), Jim Trojanowski (Northern Waters LS), Evan Bend (Outagamie-Waupaca LS), Krista Ross (Southwest Wisconsin LS), Marty Van Pelt (South Central LS), Molly Warren (Madison PL), Jean Anderson (South Central Library System), Mellanie Mercier (Waukesha County Fed. LS), Kristen Anderson (Winding Rivers LS), Joy Schwarz (Winnefox LS), John DeBacher (Wisconsin Division for Libraries and Technology), Inese Christman (Wisconsin Valley LS)
1. Call to order: J. Trojanowski, 1:02 PM
2. Review agenda: no changes were made
3. Approval of minutes from March 20, 2013:
Motion to approve by E. Bend 
Second by L. Swartz-Truesdell 
All in favor, motion passed unanimously
 4. Information sharing from partners
Northern Waters is working with OverDrive to authenticate using 2 fields in ILS instead of 1 (J. Trojanowski)

Outagamie-Waupaca will hopefully soon start authenticating using a patron number not card number.  This functionality, available for Innovative Interfaces libraries, allows patrons to change card numbers without needing to update holds/checkouts with OverDrive. (E. Bend) Wisconsin Valley is also doing this. (I. Christman)
5. Current project discussion/decisions

a) Hachette announcement to stop ebook sales to consortia; will sell to Advantage system libraries only (S. Gold)

WiLS is working to enlist other OverDrive consortia customers to coordinate an effort to influence the publishers to lighten the restriction. Watch for an update for July meeting.
Advantage libraries can purchase from Hachette and these titles and will show up in Content Reserve. 
b) Potential change in reports from OverDrive (S. Morrill)

Because of library requests, OverDrive has changed its reporting so it is now possible to expose patron barcodes in circulation reports. The information is only available on circulation reports; it cannot be viewed by patron. Patrons cannot opt out, and we would have to decide to do this as a group.  Should we implement this change? 

Most systems are happy with the improvement in the current reports to include 2 data points; the general consensus is to find out which systems might need or rely on this information and then decide. 
We will discuss at the July meeting.  There were some specific questions about the reports that S. Morrill will get answered and return information to the board email list.

6.  Updates from previous meetings
a) Selection Committee update (S. Gold)
i) The Recommend to Library feature has grown incredibly since launching in January: from $1700 in requested titles in January to $10,000 in April!  WiLS is evaluating circulation on these titles to see if they have continuing popularity beyond initiating patron, and will have some information in July. Some changes might be necessary if it continues to make a bigger and bigger dent in the collection budget.

ii) "Titles added" report is up-to-date through beginning of May. 
iii) Selection Committee participation has dwindled from 34 to about 10 core members. S. Gold will send a reminder to systems to touch base with their representatives. 
b) Open content Models Subcommittee update (S. Gold)

Details about this committee and its charge to investigate existing open content projects are here: http://www.wplc.info/committees/open-content-platform-committee/. The committee should have recommendations by the July meeting

c) Structure and Governance Committee update (Rick Krumwiede)

A meeting has been scheduled for the committee, and a report will be given at the July meeting.

d) Any feedback from member libraries about increasing number of holds? (refer to 7C, March 2013 meeting). WPLC still has the most holds of any OverDrive customer, even with the significantly larger collection. Changing the number of holds would affect the holds manager feature which automatically adds new copies to the collection whenever the waiting lists reaches a 5:1 holds ratio (limited to 100 copies). Discussion revealed few interested in changing the current limit (10 checkouts, 10 holds), so these will stay the same, but the topic can be re-visited if need be.
e) Credit card donation form update (S. Morrill)
Tentatively, the form will be in place by the end of the month. WiLS won’t charge for labor for processing requests unless there are significant amounts of donations.  However, they will recoop fees charged by the credit card processing company from the donations.
f) LSTA funding update (J. DeBacher)
The DPI website has been updated with the latest information: http://pld.dpi.wi.gov/pld_lsta 
All of the $200,000 has been released for 2013. For 2014, $100,000 of LSTA will be awarded to fund a portion of the $1,000,000 buying pool. $50,000 has been allocated for content beyond the $1,000,000, so the total WPLC buying pool content budget will be $1,050,000. 2014 will be the last year LSTA funds are contributed to the buying pool.

7. New Projects/Proposals/Discussions

a) Logo for Wisconsin’s Digital Library (WiLS staff)
There currently isn’t any aesthetic to the logo-- should there be an effort to create a logo? 

Some conflicting thoughts about this: 
· If WPLC starts using other platforms, it makes sense to start branding ourselves, rather than being so closely identified with OverDrive. 

· Libraries are concerned about losing individual identity-- would this further that feeling? 
This topic is to be discussed with member libraries and "branding" will be added to July meeting.
b) Centralized patron support

WiLS currently provides centralized email support for patrons. Is it time (as we begin to develop a 2014 budget) to look at alternate models that would help to create a consistent level of support while providing more support at the local library level?

A small committee was formed to develop a plan consisting of E. Bend, G. Falkenberg, and J. Anderson.
c) A 2014 budget committee was formed of J. Trojanowski, S. Morrill, K. Ross. Let one of them know if you have questions or comments about the budget

Adjourned: 1:54 
Submitted by J. Richard, June 3, 2013
